
2025 St Peter Chanel Sports Club Newsletter Term 1 Week 10 

SPORT PARENT LEADS 

AIMS Games - Miha Brown, spcaimsgames@gmail.com 
Basketball - Andre Rumney, andre.rumney@gmail.com 
Gymnastics - Sandra Elliott-Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Netball - Miha Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Splash Polo - Sandra Elliott-Brown, spcsecretary2020@gmail.com 
Touch - Jo McLaren, jo.mclaren@hotmail.co.nz 

A massive THANK YOU to all of our wonderful sports sponsors! Your 
kindness and generosity mean so much to us and we truly appreciate you 
all. Thank you for helping make SPC sport outstanding!  

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR SPC SPORTS SPONSORS! 

ALL TOUCH & BASKETBALL SINGLETS DUE BACK NOW 

All touch and basketball players:  

UNLESS YOU ARE PLAYING BASKETBALL FOR SPC IN 
TERM 2  

please wash and return your singlet by this Friday. 

Any singlet not returned will incur a cost for replacement. 
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GYMNASTICS 

We will be starting training in Term 2 on Mondays at 
lunchtime. Forms were handed out on Monday 31st 
March. Please return forms to the school office. 

Once forms are back, we will email routines so students 
can begin practicing. We will need to know what level 
they are going to choose if you are familiar with these 
from previous years. If you are new, we will support them with what level 
they can compete in.  

The festivals are: 

Hamilton City Schools Festival for Novice Athletes - Thursday 12th June 

Waikato Regional Schools Festival for Qualifying Novice Athletes - 
Thursday 21st August 

Waikato Regional Schools Festival for Qualifying Competitive Athletes - 
Thursday 28th August 

All info is available here. 

Kind regards, Sandra & Aleigha 

An extreme off-road running event for Yrs 3-8, $30 per entry. Only 7 
spots left for our school team in Hamilton on Wednesday, 11 June 2025. 
For more information, go to https://eventpromotions.co.nz/junior-tough-
guy-and-gal-challenge/ 

If you would like to join our school team, click on 
the following link JTGG Registration or visit our SPC 
website and select Parents / Sports / Junior Tough 
Guy & Gal, and complete the form.  

 

JUNIOR TOUGH GUY & GAL CHALLENGE 2025! 

TERM 1 SPORTS FEES - ARE NOW OVERDUE 

Thank you to everyone who is playing and supporting sport at 
SPC this Term. When you register your child for a sport you are 
committing to paying the sports fee. Invoices were sent out in 
February and payment is now overdue. Please pay asap. We have already 
paid all the teams’ Club fees so our balance sheet is in the red! Go sport!  

https://www.spc.ac.nz/1203/pages/108-gymnastics
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SPLASH POLO 

Amazing season for the SPC Flippers. We played in division A and really 
gave it our all with everybody able to score a goal this season. So much 
fun and growth. MVP's were Tiāre and Sariyah and MIP's were Jay and 
Emmerson. Thank you so much to Aleigha and Ava for supporting me with 
coaching. Look forward to Term 4. Sandra 

  



WAIKATO PRIMARY INTERSCHOOLS SWIM COMP 

A couple of weeks ago, I was able to spend 
the day with a very cool bunch of kids, who 
were competing at the Waikato full primary 
swimming sports. As some of you might know, 
track and field events are usually where you 
can find me, so a swimming event was a little 
different to say the least, but the atmos-
phere of the event was the same. It was full 
of kids who had worked very hard and were 
more than ready to showcase their talents, 
and there was absolutely a lot of that on dis-
play throughout the day.  

The event ran with clockwork precision, our 
SPC kids starting off with a dry warm up, 
sharing techniques, helping each other out and 
readying themselves for the events to come. 
They were all everything you would expect 
from athletes, disciplined and full of determi-
nation, and it was very awesome to watch.  

Congratulations Ava, Nicole, Alexander, Ewan & Heath for all your wins 
and personal achievements. You all went there with the best attitude, you 
were composed, supportive, respectful and engaged throughout the day. 
It was a gratifying moment getting to share the experience with you all 
for sure.  

Stephanie (Mrs Martin)  



FUTSAL 

BASKETBALL 

SPC Shaq gave it their all in a close battle to 
finish the Term. They started strong with 
great plays and shooting to lead at half time. 
In the second half they continued their pres-
sure defence but eventually lost to the Koromatua Raptors 28-22. Our 
team is very grateful to our awesome coaches Steve & Quintin for their 
guidance and tactics. Also a big thanks to the extra players who have 
helped out our team to ensure we had a starting five & sub. 

AUSTRALIAN KARATE OPEN 2025 

After a long weekend of Karate in Sydney, 
Saskia came home with a Bronze medal from the 
2025 Australian Karate Open. The top Karate-ka 
from Australia, New Zealand and four other 
countries were competing. She fought hard and 
came away with a well-earned Bronze medal, 
winning 5-0 against one of Australia’s best. Well 
done Saskia!  



School Holidays Touch Programme 2025  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__waikatotouch.co.nz_where-2Dto-2Dplay_school-2Dholidays-2Dtouch-2Dprogramme-2D2025&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=ioeFI3pjSD-Y8yP-kVEpRV_vJMaZDibJCTypd3FtMQE&m=FNvaysf7QQUDVGk_ZuDSZ

